Rethinking (Self)Translation in (Trans)national Contexts

Conference report:

The one-day conference Rethinking (Self)Translation in (Trans)national Contexts was held at The University of Manchester on Friday 6th June 2019, thanks to the support of artsmethods@manchester. It represented a platform for discussing and analysing the concept of (self-)translation and its political, sociological and ideological power. The conference aimed at exploring the role played by (self)translation in a transnational world. That is, how it contributes to shaping (trans)national discourses and to transcending political, linguistic, cultural and geographical borders. To this end, translation was considered in a broad sense. It referred to interlingual, but also to intermedial and intercultural processes.

The conference was structured into 3 panels which were organised thematically:

· Language and Socio-Political Activism

· Translation and Shaping Identities

· Forms of Mediation in Performative Arts
Each panel encompassed from two to three speakers who delivered inspiring and interesting presentations that stimulated a constructive dialogue and discussion on the conference themes.

We had three excellent keynote speakers: Dr Pauline Henry-Tierney from the University of Newcastle,  Dr Graciela Iglesias-Rogers from the University of Winchester and Dr Barbara Spadaro from the University of Liverpool. Dr Henry-Tierney investigated the translations of autofictional women writings from French into English, illustrating how the multiplicity of the self is negotiated through textual and para-textual elements. Dr Iglesias-Rogers focused on (self-)translation in the Hispanic-Anglosphere, through an analysis of the book Translation in Times of Disruption: an Interdisciplinary Study in Transnational Contexts. Dr Spadaro described the process of organising and bringing to life the interactive exhibition Beyond Borders: Transnational Italy in Tunisia. 
The event had a good turnout, with about 20 people among presenters and attendees. The international breadth of the conference was enhanced by the participation of contributors from universities outside the UK. Two of them are currently doing their PhDs at the University of Toronto and at the University of Hyderabad, respectively. Even if they could not be physically present on the day, they managed to present and attend part of the conference, thanks to the excellent technology facilities of the University of Manchester. 
The high quality of the conference was confirmed by the attendees, who expressed their satisfaction in the feedback forms. Moreover, they expressed an interest in future collaborations and projects, a point that was one of our primary objectives, and something we are currently working on.
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